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LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL 
Lions Texas District 2-E2 

Mid-Winter and 3rd Cabinet Meeting 
January 15, 2022 

St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Church  
Grapevine, Texas 

 
Sponsor:  Grapevine Lions Club 

 
Cabinet Meeting 
41 signed in attendance 
 
1. Call to Order  -  DG Stan Hall called the meeting to order at 9:03 am.  He stated in opening remarks 

that the District is up 22 members as of yesterday and that the State is up about 175 members, the 
first time in 4 years that membership has been positive. 

 
2. Cabinet Minutes from October Meeting – District Secretary Sean Bryan presented the attached report.  

He noted that invoices for 2nd half dues were sent to all Clubs on January 7, together with 100% Club 
invoices for those that had not participated.  The Aledo Lions Club was recognized for paying the dues 
in two days.  He presented the minutes from the October 16, 2021 Cabinet Meeting for approval, 
which were previously made available for review.  The minutes were accepted without comment or 
revision by DG Stan Hall.   

 
3. Treasurer Report – District Treasurer Lion Don Noblit presented the attached report.   He noted that 

the District has positive net income, with $60,637 in the bank (excluding  the conference fund of 
$30,858).  The report was accepted without comment or revision by DG Stan Hall.   
 

4. International Liaison – PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen stated that PID Beverly Stebbins was unable to attend 
but sends her wishes and blessings to the District and had no report.  She hopes to be at the April 
convention. 
 

5. Constitution and Bylaws – PDG Tom Westerman presented the attached report, in conjunction with 
two resolutions for vote by the Cabinet, as specifically set forth in such report: 
 

a. The first resolution was to amend the standing rules of the District to extend voting privileges 
to the GLT, GST GMT and LCI Coordinator on matters before the Cabinet.  A motion was made 
by District Treasurer Don Noblit to approve this resolution, which was seconded by 2nd VDP 
Woody Mathews.  The motion was approved. 
 

b. The second resolution was to amend the District’s Constitution, Bylaws and Standing Rules at 
the April Convention to be consistent with the automatic changes made by the LCI 
International Board of Directors in 2021.  The modifications adopted by LCI resulted in 
significant differences with the current District Constitution, Bylaws and Standing Rules.  
These changes would be published at least 30 days prior to the District Convention in April for 
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review by all District Clubs.  A motion was made to approve this resolution by PDG/1st VDG 
Vince Rosen and seconded by District Communication Director Deb Cashen.  There was 
discussion regarding some of the changes, and PDG Tom Westerman noted as an example 
that the dispute resolution provisions continually change, so they would be removed from 
the District Constitution and Bylaws and merely reference the procedures from time to time 
adopted by LCI.  The motion was approved.   

 
6. Sports Extravaganza – PDG Tom Westerman reported that Sports Extravaganza would be combined 

with the Kinetic Olympics on May 6-7, 2022 at Coppell High School, and will be for both physically 
impaired and visually impaired individuals.  He is looking for volunteers for the awards stand. 
 

7. GMT - District Coordinator IPDG Mary Alice Layland reported that District membership had increased 
by 22 members so far this year.  She passed out recognition pins to sponsors of members added in 
October-December to the following Clubs with new members:  Alvarado, Benbrook, Bridgeport (+6), 
Colleyville (+11), FW Handley-Meadowbrook, FW Riverside, Gainesville (+2), Glen Rose (+9), 
Granbury, Keller (+2), Krum, McKinney Noon, NE Tarrant (+1), NE Richland (+9), Sherman Noon (+6), 
Southlake Centennial, Springtown (+11), and Weatherford Noon. 
 

8. GMA – District Coordinator PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that the SWOT analysis has been 
completed and been sent to PDGs, Zone Chairs, and Club Presidents.  He had received some 
responses, and will resend it as modified and then schedule a Zoom call to discuss.  The intent is to 
use this as goals for and improvement of the District through the end of the 2022 fiscal year. 
 

9. GLT – District Coordinator/CCE/PDG Suzi Schneider thanked District Communications Director Deb 
Cashen for coordinating training sessions.  She noted that it is not too early to think about training for 
potential Club Presidents and Secretaries.  She will conduct a membership orientation meeting on 
April 9 in McKinney at the City Church.   

 
10. GST – District Secretary Sean Bryan presented the attached report in the absence of GST Coordinator 

Deb Lewis.  DG Stan Hall noted that service leads to membership. 
 

11. Communications – Communications Director Deb Cashen reported that she has seen a good number 
of openings of the new form of e-mail updates.  She has requested that information be provided to 
her in writing/e-mail to ensure inclusion in her updates, and noted that she is willing to help Clubs 
with their advertising and communications.   
 

12. Zone Reports (presided by PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen): 
 

a. Zone 1 (report attached) – District Secretary Sean Bryan read the attached report.  Sherman 
Noon added that the Feast for Families provided a full weeks’ worth of food to 80 families. 

b. Zone 2 (report attached) –  Zone Chair Elizabeth Dierdorf gave the attached report. 
c. Zone 4 (report attached) – Zone Chair John Perkins gave the attached report 
d. Zone 6 (report attached) – District Secretary Sean Bryan read the attached report.  DG Stan 

Hall recognized the Southlake Centennial Club for their monthly Cars and Coffee fundraiser. 
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e. Zone 7 (report attached) – District Secretary Sean Bryan read the attached report.   
f. Zone 8 – DG Stan Hall noted that the Zone Chair had changed to Lion Deborah Lewis. 

 
13. Entity Reports (presided by 2nd VDG Woody Mathews): 

 
a. Texas Lions Camp - Director Robert Duckworth reported that jobs are available for young 

people and that the camp is taking applications for Family Camp.  Work weekends are in 
March, April and May.  He reminded attendees of the need for memberships and golf 
sponsorship flags to fund raise.  The camp is not asking for club sponsorships of campers.  It 
was noted that the camp serviced 148 families in 2021 and can do about 12 per week; only 
one child has to qualify for the family to attend.  2nd VDG Woody Mathews urged attendees 
to donate to the Century Club for the camp. 

 
PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that the District has committed $115,000 to build a 2-
bedroom cottage on Eagle Trail.  We have 2 years to fund this  amount and to date $50,000 
has been committed.  He will take these checks to the TLC Board meeting in Kerrville in 
February.  Another $85,000 is necessary to fund the kitchen and other improvements (totaling 
$200,000) so that District 2-E2 is the sole name on the plaque for this cabin.  2nd VDG Woody 
Mathews stated that he has talked to three companies about providing matching funds up to 
$75,000. 
 

b. Texas Lions Camp Bus Program – PDG John Paul Burnett had no report. 
 

c. Lions Organ & Eye Bank – LOEB President Bill Cowan reported that LOEB helped 4 individuals 
with vision assistance grants since June and provided 12 screening events.  611 service hours 
had been recorded for screening activities, in which were screened 5020 children, of whom 
691 were referred, and about 100 adults of which 25 were referred.  He recognized the 
Burleson Lions Club who screened 4320 children for vision and screened 4028 for hearing.  He 
is willing to come to District Clubs to speak about the LOEB and Clubs can borrow LOEB 
equipment for screens.  LOEB is currently meeting via Zoom once per month and have 
opportunities for new board members.  DG Stan Hall noted that the LOEB has provided intra-
ocular lenses, which is about $4000 per eye. 
 

d. Julian C. Hyer Youth Camp – 2nd VDG Woody Mathews reported that there would be a board 
meeting on January 28 to determine whether to have international students this year.  If no 
international students will attend, then there will be day camps for local youth.   

 
e. Drug Awareness Council – DAC President Denny Hilleren reported that they have a new 

handout thanks to District Communications Director Deb Cashen and are getting a facelift to 
the DAC website.  Participation has increased this year and he is looking for further growth.   
 

f. Texas Lions Foundation – PDG Ron Layland gave the attached report. 
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g. Leader Dog – PDG John Paul Burnett reported that the facility in Michigan is open for cane 
training, and operating on a limited basis.  He noted that about 45 Texans have a Leader Dog. 

 
h. MD-2 Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center – PDG John Paul Burnett reported that they are 

in need of a CEO located in Midland, to run the warehouse and get volunteers.  If people need 
frames, TLERC will send a variety of frames from which to choose.  The America’s Best vision 
center in Arlington has a program to provide glasses for no charge.   

 
i. District 2-E2 Eyeglass Recycling Center – Lion Barbara Noblit gave the attached report and 

noted that last year was not a good year for glasses going out, but that many are being 
received.  The ERC shipped 4000 glasses to Honduras today as the first international order.  
There are only 9 slots left through July for opportunities for service hours.  She noted that 
only 34 clubs have provided funds to ERC through the District’s 100% program.  PDG Tom 
Westerman noted that he knew a doctor who would provide hearing aids at no charge, and 
Lion Barbara said the ERC would take hearing aid, cell phones and computers as donations 
too. 

 
j. World Services for the Blind – PDG Charles Bethards reported that WSB provides life and job 

skills to visually impaired people for sustainable independence.  85% of those who complete 
the program end up with a job.  He heard that Texas is No.1 in donations by State.  

 
k. Lions Clubs International Foundation - PDG Charles Bethards presented the attached report.  

He also noted that since July 2017, LCIF has conducted the Campaign 100 to raise $300 million; 
this ends June 30, 2022 and is currently short about $50 million.  The District Clubs are behind 
in giving to LCIF by about 50% from past performance.   
 

l. Lions Quest – District Secretary Sean Bryan presented the attached report in the absence of 
Lion Juneria Berges.   

 
m. Canine Companions – Lion Tom Martin reported that Canine Companions appreciates the 

donations from the District’s Clubs through the District’s 100% program and the opportunities 
he has had to speak to them.  The District and its Clubs are the leading contributors in Texas, 
particularly the Greater Arlington Club.  Canine Companions provides service dogs to non-
visually impaired recipients, and has started putting dogs in hospitals for children.  He 
introduced Rufus, a dog in training, and answered questions from attendees.  Lion Tom noted 
that raising puppies (about 16 months) is a good service project for Boy Scout troops or other 
groups. 

 
14. Committee Reports (presided by 2nd VDG Woody Mathews): 

 
a. Convention Chair - PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that the Cabinet meetings for next year 

have been scheduled.  The 1st Cabinet meeting will be in Colleyville, the 2nd Cabinet meeting 
will be in McKinney, the 3rd Cabinet meeting does not yet have a location or Club sponsor, and 



 

Page | 5  
 

the 4th Cabinet meeting/District Convention will be at the Hilton Garden Inn Alliance Airport 
in Fort Worth. 

 
PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen reported that the State Convention for 2022 is in Abilene on May 
26-28 and registration is online.   
 
The State Convention in 2023 will be sponsored by the District and held in Fort Worth on May 
18-20, 2023 at the Sheraton Hotel downtown.  He needs District Clubs to assist with 
committees to prepare for the Convention.  The registration fee will be $35. They are planning 
on 500+ in attendance. 

 
b. Election Chair - PDG/1st VDG Vince Rosen presented the attached report regarding elections 

in April and announced that 2nd VDG Woody Mathews has also submitted a letter for the office 
of 1st VDG and Lion Deb Lewis submitted a letter for the office of 2nd VDG.  Letters are also 
needed for Texas Lions Camp directors.  All District entities need at least 3 directors, and 
interested Lions should send nomination letters from their Clubs to both DG Stan Hall and 
PDG David Gramm. 
 

c. Grassroots – Lion Deborah Lewis presented the attached report, noting that she has not yet 
received any nominations.  Each Club may only nominate one person.  The form is online. 

 
d. Diabetes Awareness – Diabetes Coordinator Sean Bryan presented the attached report.  He 

noted that MD-2 conducted a Striding for Healthy Living program last November for diabetes 
awareness during International Diabetes Month, and that seven District Clubs participated.   

 
15. Old Business – DG Stan Hall noted that there is no old business. 

 
16. New Business – DG Stan Hall noted that there is no new business. 

 
17. Closing Remarks by DG Stan Hall.  He urged Clubs to keep members and potential members serving, 

and noted that 50% of dropped Lions was due to no one reaching out to them.  He also made the 
Cabinet aware that Marie Koschelew, wife of PDG Pete Koschelew, passed away last week. 
 

Adjourned by DG Stan Hall at 10:46 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Lion Sean Bryan, District Secretary 
 
Reports follow in the order referenced above. 
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Exhibits 
(attached) 

 
1. Meeting Agenda 
2. Secretary Report 
3. Treasurer Report 
4. Constitution and Bylaws Committee Report 
5. Zone 1 Report 
6. Zone 2 Report 
7. Zone 4 Report 
8. Zone 6 Report 
9. Zone 7 Report 
10. Lions Organ & Eye Bank Report 
11. Texas Lions Foundation Report 
12. District 2-E2 Eyeglass Recycling Center Report 
13. LCIF Report 
14. Lions Quest Report 
15. Elections Committee Report 
16. Grassroots Lion Award Report  
17. Diabetes Awareness Report 














































